

## Electronic Filing: Received, Clerk's Office 09/15/2020 P.C. #31

## City of Havana

September 14, 2020

Ms. Barbara Flynn Currie Chairman Illinois Pollution Control Board 1021 N. Grand Avenue East PO Box 19274 Springfield IL 62994

Dear Ms. Currie,

I write you to share my thoughts on some of the possible effects from the proposed state rule by the Illinois EPA regarding the closure of coal ash impoundments, especially what the impact could be at the coal plant site in Havana that Vistra retired in 2019.

As the Mayor of Havana, my priorities are the safety of the people here and supporting and developing our local economy. My hope is the board decides on a rule that gives Illinois EPA adequate discretion to review and approve several methods of closure and not favor one over others.

A rule favoring closure by removal would potentially mean years of digging out and hauling away large volumes of ash by trucks that would mean a higher risk on roads as well as for spills during loading, transport and unloading which could directly impact Havana communities. It could also mean that redevelopment of the site could be delayed for years which will effect job creation and retention.

I urge you to give serious consideration to a rule that protects the environment and is also fair and sensitive to local needs. Please help support our small community and our economic survival.

Brenda Stadsholt CITY CLERK Jesse Hall CITY ATTORNEY Blake Lindner CITY TREASURER Alex Noble CITY ALDERMEN

MAYOR

Randall Bell Portia Brown Rebecca Chaney Robert Cooper Nick Urish Daniel Griffin

Ross McDowell

James Stroh

Sincerely,

Mayor Breda Stalsholt

Brenda Stadsholt Mayor of Havana